

	
	
	



[image: ]1801 superior avenue
suite 400
cleveland, oh 44114
t. 216.696.9077 
f. 216.696.0770
         Stepforwardtoday.org
April 11, 2025
Dear Legislator,
I am writing to urge your continued support for the Low-Income Home Energy Assistance Program (LIHEAP), a critical resource for vulnerable families across Cuyahoga County and Ohio.
This program, which is funded at $4.1 billion nationally, helps millions of Americans keep their homes safe and warm in the winter and cool in the summer by assisting with energy bills. In Ohio, the current allocation of $171.3 million is expected to help 265,455 households.
Locally, Cuyahoga County alone has nearly 96,000 households enrolled in LIHEAP. These are people living in homes with young children, seniors on fixed incomes, and individuals with disabilities. For them, LIHEAP is often the difference between a safe, stable home and a life-threatening emergency.
Unfortunately, recent staffing cuts within the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services’ (HHS) energy assistance division have created uncertainty. These layoffs threaten to delay the timely administration of LIHEAP, especially in releasing the remaining $400 million in FY2025 funds. Without these funds, many states, including Ohio, may be forced to delay or limit cooling assistance as we approach the warmer summer months.
This is not just a matter of comfort. It’s about survival. Heat-related illnesses and deaths disproportionately affect low-income households. LIHEAP ensures that no one has to choose between paying for groceries, medicine, or their electric bill.
We support efforts to make government more efficient, but not at the expense of human lives. We respectfully urge you to:
· Ensure HHS fulfills its statutory obligations to administer LIHEAP without delay,
· Support full funding for FY2026, and
· Demand transparency and urgency in releasing the remaining FY2025 funds.
We invite you to visit Step Forward, meet our staff and families, and talk with community leaders to learn more about LIHEAP’s impact in your district.
Thank you for your leadership and commitment to the well-being of our communities. Please stand with us in protecting LIHEAP and the lives it saves.
Sincerely,
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